Embassy of the Republic of Mauritius and Permanent Mission of Mauritius to the United
Nations and other International Organizations

Ambassade de la République de Maurice et Mission Permanente aupres des Nations Unies et des autres
Organisations Internationales

No.30/2017 (MMG/HR/28/3)

The Embassy and Permanent Mission of the Republic of Mauritius to the United
Nations and other International Organizations in Geneva presents its compliments to the
Office of the High Commissioner for Human Rights and has the honour to acknowledge
receipt of the Note dated 11 January 2017 relating to the Human Rights Council

resolution 20/2 on “Conscientious objection to military service”.
The correspondence was submitted for the consideration of the relevant
Mauritius authorities, which have indicated that there is no compulsory military service

in the Republic of Mauritius.

The Embassy and Permanent Mission of the Republic of Mauritius to the United

Nations and other International Organizations in Geneva avails itself of this opportunity

Geneva, 6 February 2017
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